
Crafton Council/Educational Master Plan Committee meeting with Collaborative 

Brain Trust – April 5, 2022 at 1:30 p.m. 

 

Ideas shared: 

 

Learning communities – we used to have them and they worked very well.  

Helped students develop cohorts, long term relationships 

 

More money for field trips 

 

Emphasis on emerging technologies.  Possibly an app.  Students are very tech 

savvy. 

 

We have done a nice job striking a balance between programs that are career 

focused and transfer or regularly matriculating students.   

 

Utilizing the environmental scan and staying focused on how we develop career 

programs that attract students to our campus and have an impact on our local 

community.  We do a nice job in investigating programs, determining what is a 

nice fit for the overall campus, what makes sense and what need exists in the 

community.   

 

A big problem at CHC, we have a small core groups of people who are involved in 

everything and other individuals who do the bare minimum.  We don’t have 

enough participation from all faculty.  Also true for Classified.   

 

We want a very clean and simple way to communicate the alignment of district 

goals and college goals.  And the outcome of that plan would be immensely useful 

especially for members of the EMP committee as we evaluate how we approach 

implementing that plan and assessing that plan in making a measurable 

difference in our stated objectives.   

 

Perhaps the plan should include assessing the current process for our 

participatory government and whether it is truly working or not working for us.   

 



Classified don’t have the ability or feel the support to be able to step away from 

their offices or front counter to be able to participate in committees.  Managers 

have been asked to release Classified to participate in committees.   

 

Professional Development committee is working on offering workshops for 

everyone on campus (in past was focused primarily on faculty).  Three-way chair 

for this committee (one dean, one faculty and one classified staff).   

 

Recruitment.  Nationally, college attendance is down 1 million.  Need to get those 

numbers back up.  Outreach.  Graduation rates for Inland Empire with bachelor’s 

degrees is 21%.  We need to help students get their 2-year degree and get them 

really prepared to tackle the next two years. 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 


